
June 13, 1980 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday 

June 13, 1980 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  

All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Jim Neth, carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was also approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 Snyder made a motion to pay all bills as they appear on the treasurer’s report and 

also approve payment of a Met Ed bill which had arrived in the mail the day of  the 

meeting and did not appear on the treasurer’s report.  This motion was 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.   

 Letter was read from Pa. State Association of Twp. Supervisors.  It stated that 

municipalities can spend the 25% construction funds for road maintenance if the governing 

body:  (1) decides, by a unanimous vote of those present, t use the funds for maintenance, 

(2) advertises and holds a public hearing for comment on he subject, and (3) passes a 

resolution before taking any action.   

 Letter was read from Bureau of Accident Analysis.  There were none killed in 1978 

and 23 injured and there were 2 killed in 1979 and 23 injured in traffic mishaps.   

 It was announced that the Junk Yard Ordinance would not be acted upon at this 

meeting.   

 Mr. Frankel acted as mediator for the citizen’s group.  Questions asked by MR. 

Frankel were:  Where are records kept”  Supervisors can not be heard by audience, could 

they please speak up?  Snow removal seems to be a problem, is there a snow emergency 

route?   

 Citizen’s comments included:  Couldn’t a backhoe be used for snow removal.  

Suggested we adopt a dumping ordinance.  Extra persons could be hired to help with snow 

removal.  

 Mr. Frankel stated that any more grievances from the citizen’s  committee will 

come by letter to the supervisors.   

 Junk Yard Ordinance-changes and additions.  Sam Teeter went over the revisions.  

He said that farmers think ordinance included them, they were not included to begin with 

so to satisfy everyone there is a farmer’s exemption to be written in section three (3) 

Definition of Junk Yards.  Auto Body Shops - number 3 will be omitted.  Fencing and 

screening requirements have been changed and also underground gas tanks have been 

revised to above ground if desired.   

 The question was asked:  Have supervisors taken a survey to find out how many are 

in favor of or against the Junk Yard Ordinance?  Supervisors answered that this would 

serve no purpose.  Supervisors do not intend to take such a survey since they were elected 

to office to make decisions on behalf of the people of Mt. Joy township.   

 Another question asked was:  It is possible to know how much this Junk Yard 

Ordinance is costing township.  Sam told the people that he keeps track of time and sends 

township a bill at end of year.   

 Teeter, Teeter, and Teeter will send a final draught of the Junk Yard Ordinance to 

Mr. Frankel and Mr. Price.   

 Action will be taken on the Ordinance at the July 11 meting.   

 The Chrishilf and Rounsaville plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Neth, carried.   



 The Huber Smith plans were approved  by Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Secretary was authorized to bid for FB-1 for roads to be improved.  (1600 ton FB-1 

Binder and 3000 ton FB-1 Wearing Course)  Roads to be rebuilt are all of Maryland line 

Road and 7/10 mile of Basehoar Road.  Resurfacing will include balance of Yingling Road, 

White Church Road, and all of Low Dutch road.  Parking lot will be widened and paved 

when machine is here.  Bill will be separate.   

 Bids to opened at July 11 meeting.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Next meeting to be held on July 11, 1980 at 7:30 p.m.   

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


